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REGULAR PARISH ACTIVITIES 

rd Tuesday of the month 10am - 12pm 
Raewyn 410 4423  

Tuesdays during School Term only.  

S BORN AGAIN BODIES  
2.00pm  Wednesdays Church Hall.   

Further information Gary Syme Ph 479 2212 

2.30pm Tuesdays Meeting Room 2 
2.30pm Wednesdays Meeting Room 2. 

478 5786  Grace Liu 021 0487978 

7.30pm Wednesdays at the Shadbolt's  
Contact Dorille Shadbolt Ph 479 3953. 

2pm  Mairangi Bay Church Hall  
For further information  Tangi Joseph 022 657 3223. 

Fridays during School Term only. Church Hall 10-11am  

FAMILY FUN NIGHT & SHARED MEAL 
1st Friday of the month Church Hall 6pm  

7.30pm every 3rd Tuesday of the month Church Lounge   

rranged as required and as requested  

Please send photos of Parish activities through to  
office@bayspc.nz 

 
Quick Contacts 

Rev Dr Tokerau Joseph  Ph: 027 371 4733 tokerau.j@gmail.com 
Office Ph: 478 6180 office@bayspc.nz 
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UPDATE FROM TOKERAU 

ve been reflecting a lot about our worship services recently. As a minister, 
m always mindful of how inspiring, encouraging, or impactful our worship is 

s Christian faith and discipleship. Worship as an experience or     
ve been wrestling with.  

Then I came across this article by David Bains which I found interesting, and I 

Worship: Experience or Service? 
https://chasingchurches.com/2021/04/14/worship-experience-or-service/ 

Today I heard a local Christian leader speak of the plan to offer a “worship   
at a certain date and time. Since I’m in the midst of teaching my 

Christian Theology: History and Worship,” 
the phrase got my attention. In our readings, and in my own traditions, 

is a more common phrase. What is at stake in calling  
rather than a “worship service?” 

Worship service is so common a phrase that we often pass it by without a    
second notice. But when I pause to consider it, I remember the passage in his    
Introduction to Christian Worship where James F. White comments that the 
common German word for the event Gottesdienst is ambiguously reflexive.     

or “God’s service to us.” Either phrase          
as Robert Webber put it in the memorable   

also brings to mind the Orthodox custom of    
the liturgy, not “celebrates,” “says,” “leads,” or 

I always find this to be an arresting phrase. To say worship is offered 
is fundamental to western liturgical theology. The only question becomes is, is 
it offered to God or to the people? It seems stronger to say that it is “served.”      
A waiter offers everything on the menu; he serves what is ordered with the   
confident expectation that it will be eaten and enjoyed. 

is something that is offered to God in the     
confidence that it will be accepted because it is what God wants. 

ve spent  many years thinking about the various efforts of Protestants to think 
about Christian weekly gatherings as something more than an opportunity for 

Those involved in the twentieth century’s litur-
gical renewal movement have usually emphasized the word “liturgy.” They 

work of the people” and by this have sought to     
emphasize the activity of the congregation in worshiping God, praying to God, 

s sacraments. In this they have sought to move the   
understanding of the weekly assembly beyond that of individuals simply       

liturgy” as the work of the people, others have 
This includes those involved in the “worship 
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WE ARE ON THE MAP !! BUT IT TOOK A LITTLE TIME !! 

Back in 2021 a contractor (Serious Play Works) was engaged by the Council 
to consult with the community here at Mairangi Bay to identify what projects 
the community would like to see happening.  Our church had a visit from    
Serious Play Works and we had an open session in the hall after church. They 
came out with a Report. Among the many recommendations was to develop a 
hub, also improve the links between the various organisations, clubs and 
churches and come up with an events programme. We supported those ideas. 

The Local Board then employed Catalyse to develop at least one placemaking 
project for introduction in 2023. Catalyse invited community organisations to 
attend a workshop back in July last year to think up some projects. Represent-

 . It was very poorly attended – only 6  
other outsiders and no other churches nor anyone from Business Association 
became involved. We kept our involvement going through further meetings as 
we could see the importance of trying to get better knowledge of our activities 

Out of the discussions came two walking/exploring projects with historical 
links, one project to create a hub down by the beach  and  one project with the 
objective of bringing lonely elderly people together to explore what services/
activities they would find attractive with the objective of reducing their       

With limited  interest from other organisations and budget cuts from the 
Auckland Council the project that has survived is a Mairangi Bay information 
brochure which our church features in. Copies are available in the foyer. 
Please feel free to take one or two and give them out to any of your        
neighbours or acquaintances who you may be able to encourage to attend 

The activities that we suggest you make others aware of and encourage their    

The gathering of Seniors at 10am for 2hrs of socialising and activities on 
the first and third Tuesdays of each month 
The Dees Social Group for those with dementia which meets every     

The Seniors Exercise Group which meets at 1pm on a Wednesday.  
More information on these groups together with contact information for those 
interested in finding out more about them is contained in an Activities      
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revival” of the 1920s and 30s and those in 
of the 1980s and beyond. The first group used Gothic
processions, and stately hymns of praise. The second uses worship teams   
leading well-crafted worship sets that “
into a personal encounter with God who is beyond all form. It is a method that 
I think of as “guided mysticism.” 
So then, the phrase “offer a worship experience,
individuals attending the event and on their own spiritual experience. The 
phrase to “hold a worship service” seems to express a confidence that worship 
is something that is offered to God by an assembled community. It treats the 
emotions and sentiments of the participants in a more matter
Participants’ dispositions are something that can either be assumed to be      
present or that are not of central concern.
Ultimately the question is, is a gathering for worship a 
offered to God that people are expected to cooperate with and conform to, or is 
it a “worship experience” that is crafted to entice worshippers into experiencing 
God’s presence and perhaps offer their own individual worship to God?
Does this seem right to you? I welcome your comments.

Tokerau 
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A Word from Karel 

Love your enemies 

Love your enemies and pray for your persecutors, You‘ll then     
become children of your father in heaven.” (Matthew 5:43) This saying is 
unique to Jesus. No one else had said something like this before. It is a para-
dox. If you love your enemies, you have no enemies. This saying is the most 
quoted saying of Jesus for the first two hundred years following his crucifix-

In the Hebrew Bible there are several teachings to love one’s neighbour, as Je-
sus quoted, but this was interpreted to love one’s Israelite neighbour. The 
teachings to welcome the foreigner were ignored and there was often hatred 
for people of the neighbouring nations, for example Psalm 137:7-8               

Happy is the man who pays you back for what you have done to us – 
who takes your babies and smashes them against a rock.” This not exactly   

s neighbour or enemies! But we must not judge. Their time was  

Who are our enemies? We need to look at them in two broad categories:      
personal and official. Personal enemies can be those who have slighted or bul-
lied us, those who, because of differences, we are prejudiced against, or those 
who have hurt or offended us in some way. There are as well those who      
perceive us as their enemies, but we don’t classify them as our enemies. The 

s enemies is to keep the conversation going, 
to endeavour, as much as we can, to view the world as they experience it,    
suspend judgment and forgive. If we have trouble, it is useful to have a media-
tor to help us to   assist in communication. Having enemies whom we cannot 
love is bad for our physical, mental, emotional, and spiritual health. If we love 

ll become children of your Father in the  

It's good not to have enemies and see all people as friends. We need to be  
t get caught up in what appears to be a New Zealand     

that we can only be friends with those who agree with us and 
perceive those who differ as our enemies. Loving and befriending those who 
think and are different from us can be occasions for love and learning.   

The psychotherapist, Carl Jung, showed that people often project hidden    
negative feelings about themselves onto their enemies. So when we experience 
someone as an enemy and we think, or talk about them as stupid, greedy, spite-
ful, unintelligent, unspiritual, sinners, and so forth, it is time to do a bit of   
personal heart searching. Are we really thinking about ourselves?  
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Great Option for the Food Banks

“No presents thank you but if you would like to bring a can of food for the 
food bank that would be great.

That was the message that went out with the invitation to Elaine Torrance
80th Birthday Party. It was a happy occasion and  the food banks that our 

church supports benefitted to the extent of 2 large bins of food. 
Great idea Elaine & Happy Birthday! 

 
 

Special Communion Service 
Our next Special Communion Service for those parishioners who cannot 

attend church regularly will be held 
There will be a time of fellowship and lunch following the service.
We will provide transportation to and from the church if required.

If you would like to attend, could you please let your Pastoral Visitor know 
or call Norma Baker on 443
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The collection basket is overflowing with your kindness.  
We have a collection bag in the foyer for unwanted clean linen and blankets 

These are distributed by Presbyterian Support Northern & Shine. Shine is part 
of PSN and is a specialist domestic abuse service provider. 

 
 

Arm chair travel talk -  
John Shadbolt will be doing an arm chair travel about their amazing trip in 

Kenya on safari in game reserves last year, on May  23rd Tuesday 2pm 3pm.   
 
 

Astronomy talk -  
will be sharing another Astronomy talk and after last years 

one something not to be missed. Date to be confirmed in June   
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The case of an “official” enemy is more difficult. This happens when the   
leaders of a nation declare or treat another nation as the enemy. Or when the 
leaders declare or treat a particular class of people, such as criminals, as      
enemies. Opinion polls, and research show that this tends to make the leaders   
appear strong and capable which increases their popularity. So, politicians are 
encouraged to designate enemies. Usually, propaganda is used to create such 
enemies. Opinion polls show that the people most likely to favour politicians 
being tough on crime are the least likely to be personally affected by crime.

Interestingly during both World Wars, despite propaganda and indoctrination 
to create enemies, when soldiers from both sides had met for some hours   
during a truce for example at Christmas, to the consternation of their officers, 
they would no longer shoot to kill or maim. They had learnt to have empathy 
with their so-called enemy. They shared mutual concerns for their families, 
they wanted to pursue their careers, or found that they shared other mutual  
interests, passions, or faith. In the brief time together, they had learnt to love 
their so-called enemy.  

Currently, tension is rising between the USA and China. History shows this 
happens when one great economic power is about to be overtaken by another. 
Such is the case with the USA being challenged by China. Unfortunately, this 
has spilled over into Australia, creating fear of China.

 The result has been the AUKUS agreement between Australian, the UK and 
the USA. Australia has agreed to purchase a fleet of nuclear
submarines at a cost of $368 billion dollars which will apparently affect the 
Australian economy in ways that will mostly impact the poor.
perceived enemy is very costly.   

Past Australian Prime Minimisers, Paul Keating and Malcolm Turnbull, as 
well as some academic China experts, have been highly critical of the deal 
and the fear created. They think it is most unlikely that China will attack  
Australia. Yet, Australian Newspapers such as 
line, “Australia must prepare’ for the threat of China war,
map designed to panic people. This is a way a nation can create enemies.

My concern is that opinion polls have shown that this is affecting the 1.2   
million Chinese Australians. They have become fearful and less secure about 
their place in the Australian community. Some Australians have become    
suspicious, fearful, and antagonistic towards Chinese people. Politicians in 
the AUKUS deal have for their own advantage created so called 
from people who were previously seen as hardworking and friendly; people 
who were making a positive contribution to the community.

I hope this does not spread to NZ. We don
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for us. Creating enemies is the very opposite of what Jesus taught. I have too 
many Chinese friends and family members whom I love and respect.  

We live in a rapidly changing world after a time of comparative peace.  Jesus 
when it was easy to say and do. He lived at a 

difficult time, in a country occupied by cruel masters, the Romans. Among his 
disciples were those who were committed to oust the Romans by violent means. 
Jesus said to them as he says to us, “Love your enemies and pray for your       

ll then become children of your Father in the heavens.”     
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UPDATE FROM PARISH COUNCIL

Matters covered at the April meeting of Parish Council included:

• Sharing of Pastoral matters where support may be needed/appreciated

• Our financial situation where with only just over 2 months to go this financial 
year we are facing a $10,000 deficit. After some discussion it was decided to 
hold an end of year appeal with it being stressed that this is only for those who 
can afford to give a little more and want to contribute. During the discussion on 
this matter it was made very clear that many of our parishioners are struggling 
against rising prices and we are not expecting contributions from those unable to 
afford it. An appeal letter will be included with the May Newsletter.

• Early notice from Alastair Emerson (Convenor of our Church and Community 
Committee) that there will be a pre-election political meeting in our hall before 
the October Elections. 

• Publicity for the Special Communion Service on Tuesday 9th of May at 11.30am  
followed by lunch. 

• Advice from Karen on the special morning tea after the service on Mothers Day 
with donations to go to the Breast Cancer appeal.

• Preparing for the first quarterly review of our Minister
ment with Northern Presbytery . 

• Consideration of how we can improve our welcoming of new comers. We will 
trial an arrangement whereby one of our welcoming team will introduce a new-
comer to a member of the congregation who has already arrived at the church 
and that member will host them for the service and the social time after the ser-
vice and collect follow up information. 

Stewart Milne 

 

“Message from the Treasurer

Thank you to all members continuing to make Offerings to the church. 
Those donating via Direct debit and envelopes we have available Tax receipts for 

the last 12 months ending 31
These are available at the church for collection. This enables you to recover a third 
of your donation back from IRD.  Those still making anonymous donations in cash 

to the plate, unfortunately we cannot provide you with offering receipts. If you    
donate in the cash plate we would like to suggest that you look at using a direct 

bank payment or the numbered envelope for your donations so you can also benefit 
from the recovery of one third of your donation back from the IRD.

Thank you for your help.  George Wyman / Treasurer


